East Arapahoe Metropolitan District

Minutes for Tuesday, January 11, 2022
Call to Order/Attendance: Wayne King, Clint Dawes, Deanne Bihler, Dan Stang, and several homeowners were present. 
Minute summary from September 14 2021 Meeting:    Clint read the minutes from the last meeting, Dan motioned to approve, Deanne seconded, passed.  Previous meeting’s minutes are available on the SRRHOA website.
Treasurer’s Report: Wayne read the budget report.  We have about $98,000 in funds after making our first payment for the tennis court remodeling project.  Arapahoe county paid about $85,000 to Renner and we added about $29,000 towards the project.  We also paid our insurance bill and our first installment to JBK.  No changes to the mill levy for this year.  
Old Business:
· Tennis Courts- The concrete pour is our major expense for the project.  We paid this portion as noted above.  No further work is forecast till May or June when the weather is forecast to be above 50 degrees for a ten-day stretch.
· JBK- We have signed a new two-year contract with JBK with a few minor improvements.  JBK doesn’t test backflow valves anymore so we need to contract to get our three valves tested elsewhere.  Wayne has a company to do this work.  We have a small leak at the valve by the park.
· Annual budget meeting – Held 7 December 7 pm at the Bentley’s house.  Any board elections should be posted on the srrhoa.org website.
· Holiday Lighting – Thanks to Lucinda and Bill, the lights looked great this year.
New Business: 
· Website and Communications – State rule are changing for elections.  We now need to post any notice of election material on our website.  The website currently looks like its only for the HOA.  It needs to be visible as our EAMD web site. The site must also be searchable by Google.  Wayne has contracted with a web service provider to improve the visibility of our site and make it compliant with current rules, this costs money.  Therefore, Clint motioned to approve $500 to improve our web site, seconded by Dan, all Aye, approved.  
· Elections – Deanne, Wayne, and Bill are up for reelection.   Please fill out the self-nomination form by May 3rd if you are an interested homeowner.  Elections are expensive, if we can avoid that expense we will.  If other homeowners are interested in joining the board, several current members would be happy to step down to make space.
Motion to Adjourn by Dan, Deanne seconded, Approved.

Upcoming EAMD Budget Meeting:  March 15 7 pm Grandview L200
Clint Dawes, Secretary EAMD
